
From: Rounds, Kerrin
To: Kevin Ripple; Jonah Fjeldsted
Subject: FW: Follow-up Information from the first DMS Session (#2)
Date: Thursday, March 11, 2021 1:46:13 PM

This answers question #65.
 

From: Lipman, Henry <Henry.D.Lipman@dhhs.nh.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, March 11, 2021 12:43 PM
To: Kevin Ripple <Kevin.Ripple@leg.state.nh.us>
Cc: Gagnon, Athena <Athena.K.Gagnon@dhhs.nh.gov>; Scheetz, Deborah
<Deborah.D.Scheetz@dhhs.nh.gov>; Rounds, Kerrin <Kerrin.A.Rounds@dhhs.nh.gov>; Williams,
John <John.L.Williams@dhhs.nh.gov>; St. Cyr, Melissa <Melissa.A.St.Cyr@dhhs.nh.gov>
Subject: RE: Follow-up Information from the first DMS Session (#2)
 
Good Afternoon Kevin:

Representative Edwards asked about the need for a provision in HB2 around nursing facility beds. 
 
I did confirm that the nursing bed moratorium is still statutorily in place.
 
Spoke with Commissioner Shibinette about an HB 2 type provision.  Her position is that it is
premature in this biennium given the potential impacts of COVID on nursing facilities’ occupancy,
and whether bed use will be impacted more than short-term. 
 
After COVID is over, DHHS plans to review the capacity in nursing homes, identify occupancy, and
perform a needs assessment.
 
That step should come before contemplating an end or modification of the nursing bed moratorium.
 
Thank you
 
Henry
 
Henry D. Lipman, FACHE
Medicaid Director
New Hampshire Department of Health and Human Services
129 Pleasant Street
Concord, NH 03301-3857
603-271-9434 Office
603-931-2478 Work Cell
603-455-1145 Travel/Car
Henry.Lipman@dhhs.nh.gov
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